MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Aug. 6, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Josh Daisy, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
Absent: Commissioner Jim Brow.

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 9, 2019 Commission meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.

Tim introduced and welcomed Eagle Scout candidate Thomas McDermott and his father of East Taunton, who recently completed a rehab of Raynham’s bocce ball courts, located near the COA Center on King Philip Street.  Tim said that “Groups love it, it looks great, and we can’t thank you enough.”  The Scout’s father, also named Thomas, noted that there are 7 or 8 upcoming Scouts who will be looking for projects, so they will be in touch.
As a follow-up to the July 23rd presentation at that evening’s Board of Selectmen’s meeting, Tim apprised Commissioners that a different potential dog park site has issues related to water access and parking, and still another located off Thrasher Street may have conservation issues.   

Several Pine Tree Lane residents who attended the July 23rd presentation were present at this Commission meeting. 

Randy Quast of 120 Pine Tree Lane stated that he appreciates the Commission’s consideration of additional sites and referred to several misquotes that local newspapers attributed to Tim about the South School site no longer being in contention.  Chris Shaw stated that the South School location “is not a dead issue, it is still on the table.”
Quast questioned why areas of Borden Colony wouldn’t lend themselves to use as a dog park, specifically referring to the lawn area surrounding the gazebo.  Tim pointed out that many different groups use that area every week, and Chris concurred, listing the various activities that take place throughout the recreational portions of Borden Colony.  He added, “It makes no sense to bring dogs to an area that we’ve told people not to bring their dogs to.  We certainly aren’t ignoring your concerns.”

Kevin Johnson of 30 Pine Tree Lane urged the Department to take the action required to change the recreational versus agricultural ratios on Borden Colony’s deed from the state.  Chris reiterated that as discussed with the Board of Selectmen, this process would take about five years, and in light of the town’s growth, more and more recreational space will continually be needed.  Another hurdle to consider is that the agricultural land is currently under a five-year lease.

Valerie Alfonso of 93 Pine Tree Lane expressed her dissatisfaction with the lack of public notice about Park and Recreation Commission meetings, and suggested that it be posted online.  The Raynham Channel’s executive director Michael Heylin of Falmouth pointed out that all meetings must be publically posted in advance.  Chris Shaw stated that the Department will look into having the meeting agendas posted online.
Chris also read into the record the July 25, 2019 letter to the Board of Selectmen from Rick Alfonso, 93 Pine Tree Lane, in which he expressed his opinions as to the unsuitability of the South School’s rear lot as a potential dog park site.  His letter also questioned the approval process and he voiced his concerns and objections.
The following summer and fall field-use applications were reviewed and acted on:

1. Raynham Giants Youth Football submitted an application for the use of the fields located behind the Merrill School for Raynham Police JOCKS Camp, to be held Aug. 5 – 9, 2019 from 4 to 7 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the request with no fee; Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor. 
2. Raynham Giants Youth Football submitted an application to use the Bettencourt and Legion fields, as well as the fields located behind the Merrill School for its fall season, Aug. 12 – Nov. 15, 2019, from 4:30 to 7:00 p.m. on weekdays and from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. on weekends.  Chris made a motion to approve this request; Josh seconded it and the two voted in favor. 

A childcare scholarship request for the upcoming school year was received for two siblings.  Financial documentation was provided and Tim noted that we have helped out this family in the past.  Chris made a motion to again offer the family a 50% rate reduction; Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.  

The Lions Club provided a July 20, 2019 written request for one-day liquor licenses for five upcoming events:

1. Oct. 6, 2019 Clam Boil from noon to 5 p.m.
2. Nov. 24, 2019 Seniors Thanksgiving Dinner from noon to 4 p.m.

3. Jan. 17, 2020 Game Dinner from 6 to 11 p.m.

4. Feb. 2, 2020 Super Bowl Party from 3 to 10 p.m.

5. March 20, 2020 Game Dinner from 6 to 11 p.m.

Tim said that of the five dates, only the October event will present a conflict with Raynham Youth Soccer.  He said that he will speak with RYS and noted that the same issue presented itself a year ago and it was worked out with no problems.  Chris made a motion to recommend Board of Selectmen approval of these five one-day liquor licenses; Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.  

Chris stated that Commissioner Jim Brow was absent due to his work with the JOCKS Camp this week.  Chris also asked that Tim email notices to the youth football, lacrosse, baseball and softball groups reminding them that the access road to the concession stand is not for parking and that access must be maintained for emergency vehicles.  He added that the gate must be kept closed but that it cannot be locked.  Also there can be no accessing the rear area during school hours.
Chris also asked about the seasonal permitting for the farm stand at Borden Colony.

Josh inquired about the new concrete pad needed at the base of the handicap ramp outside the office.  Tim indicated that it has been looked into and also that the broken bracket beneath the handicap ramp will be repaired within the week.

Tim reported on the following:

· The town has declared an immediate public health emergency due to the threat presented by Eastern Equine Encephalitis (EEE), in effect through the first hard frost.  All public outdoor athletic fields and recreation facilities have been posted as closed between dusk and dawn.  The two remaining outdoor gazebo concerts have been moved indoors to the Lions Club.  Aerial mosquito spraying is slated to begin this Thursday night. 
· The daycare room was painted today.  A lot of new supplies are being ordered for the two sites.
· Appearing in our upcoming fall program brochure will be the announcement of ticket sales to three Boston shows: “The Lion King” in October, and “Irving Berlin’s White Christmas” and the Holiday Boston Pops concert at Symphony Hall in December.

· Raynham’s Cal Ripken team is three and one tonight.
· The annual Monti Playground meeting needs to be scheduled in the near future.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:38 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard, Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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